
BOROUGH OF NEWTOWN 

NEWTOWN, CONNECTICUT 

 

Minutes of the Borough Board of Burgesses special meeting on Tuesday, February 9, 2021 at 

Edmond Town Hall, Newtown, CT. The meeting was also held virtually for 

listening/participation only. COVID-19 mandates and precautions were followed for the in- 

person meeting. Warden Maher called the meeting to order at 7:37 p.m. 

Present:  Warden Jay Maher, Senior Burgess Chris Gardner, Second Senior Burgess Betsy 

Kenyon, Burgess Anthony Baiad, Burgess Bill Lucas, Burgess James Gaston, Burgess Bill Eder, 

Tax Collector Jodie Enriquez, Treasurer Paul Brinkman, Zoning Officer Rob Sibley, and Clerk 

Ann Scaia. 

 

Also Present:  LeReine Frampton and Erica Canfield, Registrar of Voters 

 

Absent: Tree Warden Rob McCulloch 

 

Warden Maher read the call of the meeting as follows:  Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of 

the Borough of Newtown Board of Burgesses will be held on Tuesday, February 9, 2021 at 7:30 

p.m. in the Borough Office at Edmond Town Hall for the purpose of placing into nomination the 

names of the candidates for elective office for the Borough Election to be held on Monday,  

May 3, 2021. 

 

Warden Maher thanked everyone for attending the meeting.  There were 22 registered voters 

present to vote on the slate.  Clerk Gottschalk read the list of candidates as follows: 

 

   Warden:   Joseph M. Maher III 

   Burgesses:   Christopher S. Gardner 

       Jared A. Modzelewski 

       Sarah J. Phillips 

   Clerk:    Ann A. Scaia 

   Treasurer:   Paula B. Brinkman 

   Tax Collector:   Jodie S. Enriquez 

   Board of Assessment 

     Appeals Member:  John S. Madzula 

   Zoning Commission 

     Member:   David M. Francis 

       Margaret Hull 

   Zoning Commission 

     Alternate:   Vacant 

   Zoning Board of Appeals 

     Member:   Jane Maher 

       Mary Thomas 

 



Katherine Geerer (16 Elm Drive) made a motion to place into nomination the slate of 

candidates, seconded by Lynn Farah (28 Sugar Street) and unanimously approved. 

 

There being no other candidates, Burgess Gaston made a motion to close the slate of 

candidates, seconded by Burgess Baiad and unanimously approved. 

 

Burgess Lucas made a motion to accept the slate of candidates, seconded by Second Senior 

Burgess Kenyon and unanimously approved. 

 

Burgess Gaston made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:42 p.m., seconded by Second 

Senior Burgess Kenyon and unanimously approved. 

 

        Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

        Ann Scaia 

        Borough Clerk 

 

 

A recording of the meeting may be found here: 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/RA3KKsXQLIFUt2czV-ULr82UB6fOzQmov54qi_U--

yyh6EpYvt2M-nHvASG5V28o.Am0M_TOMWJkeZ2fU?startTime=1612917410000 

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/RA3KKsXQLIFUt2czV-ULr82UB6fOzQmov54qi_U--yyh6EpYvt2M-nHvASG5V28o.Am0M_TOMWJkeZ2fU?startTime=1612917410000
https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/RA3KKsXQLIFUt2czV-ULr82UB6fOzQmov54qi_U--yyh6EpYvt2M-nHvASG5V28o.Am0M_TOMWJkeZ2fU?startTime=1612917410000

